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September 28, 2000 alex.valencia@phonesforall.com 

VIA UPS NEXT DAY AIR 
Ms. Blanca Bayo, Director 
Division of Records and Reporting 
Florida Public Service Commission 
Capital Circle Office Center 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

RE: Docket No. 001251-TI; Cancellation of Preferred Carrier Services, Inc. 
IXC Certificate No. 4407 

Dear Ms. Bayo: 

I am writing in response to Commission’s motion to cancel the IXC Certificate for 
Preferred Carrier Services, Inc. (“PCS”) in the above stated docket. PCS does 
not currently provide long distance service in Florida or anywhere else in the 
United States; however, PCS does intend to start reselling long distance service 
in the immediate future. PCS does, however, provide local telephone service 
throughout the United States, including the State of Florida. 

It is because of these facts that our new controller, Mr. Jon Pesnell, assumed 
that he had complied with the Commission’s reporting and fee requirements by 
completing the ALEC annual report and paying the required regulatory 
assessment fee (“RAF”) associated with the sale of local phone service within the 
State of Florida. In addition, Mr. Pesnell assumed that PCS was only required to 
file a single annual report and pay a single RAF based on total 
telecommunications receipts earned within the State of Florida. PCS has now 
established a tracking system whereby every state commission’s annual fee and 
reporting requirements, including deadlines, are provided to both the legal and 
finance departments via company intranet and e-mail updates. 

PCS has taken the necessary steps to ensure that it this event does not repeat 
itself and I am confident that all fees and reporting will be provided to the 

14681 MIDWAY ROAD, SUITE 105 
ADDISON, TEXAS 75001 

TEL’ (972) 503-3388 
FAX: (972) 503-3385 

I 2 h  1 9 SEP29E 
r-? : c .  #; I I r - r  ,-;[-j“l/,L 



-* 

Commission on a timely basis in the future. I now ask that the Commission close 
the above-mentioned Docket and propose a monetary settlement of $200.00, 
which would be four (4) times amount of the current RAF. 

Also enclosed with this settlement proposal, is PCS’ completed 1999 IXC RAF 
return and a check for $66.50, which covers the fee, penalties and interest. 
Once again, I ask that the Commission consider this settlement proposal from 
PCS and apologize for our oversight in providing the Commission with our 1999 
IXC RAF. 

Should you have any questions or require further information, please feel free to 
contact me at (972) 404-5437. Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Sincerely, 

CARRIER SERVICES, INC. 

egulatory Counsel 

Enc. 

cc: Jon Pesnell 


